MINUTES

October 23, 1997

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

President Ito called the meeting to order at 4:37 p.m.  There was no quorum in the beginning of the meeting.

MEMBERS PRESENT

STAFF

ABSENT
President Ito



Sonia Melara

Commissioner T. Bailey

Commissioner Delgado

Rosario Navarrette
Commissioner Chang

Commissioner Marks


Melyssa Jo Kelly
Commissioner Saunders

Commissioner Phelps


Leatrice Miyashiro

2. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

President Ito reported that staff did a great job on the Domestic Violence Awareness Month.  President Ito was the moderator for the press briefing at KQED.  Sonia Melara, Rosario Navarrette, Commissioner Saunders, Melyssa Jo Kelly and President Ito attended the Mayor’s Press conference for the Domestic Violence Awareness Awards.  Later that evening, the Awards ceremony was held at the Palace of Fine Arts.  One of the highlights of the program was the participation of children in the Poster Art Contest.  The winner will have her art work displayed as bus shelter posters throughout the city.  

For October’s Domestic Violence Awareness month activities, Rosario participated on a panel on Domestic Violence in the Workplace sponsored by the State Bar of California  and Melyssa Jo Kelly participated in the District Attorney’s Office/Community United Against Violence press conference and “March to End Domestic Violence in the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgendered Community.” 

Meeting with the Mayor was held with Commissioner Delgado, Sonia Melara and President Ito.  They gave him an update on current projects and the COSW’s involvement in the Women’s Summit.  A request to assign one of our commissioners or the executive director to the Women’s Summit executive committee has been submitted to the Mayor.

Vice President Chang and President Ito have completed the first step of the executive director’s evaluation.  The new evaluation process has an incentive of Pay by Performance.  

The Mayor’s State of the City Address was held.  Women’s issues were included in the written report .

President Ito was asked to help with the Police Department’s Toy Program.  They are looking for new toys and distribution will be in early December.

3. STAFF REPORT

Sonia Melara gave highlights of her monthly staff report as follows:

· The COSW Retreat will be held on Sunday, November 9, 1997, at the Golden Gate Club in the Presidio.

· A table has been reserved in COSW’s name for 10 people for the Mayor’s Breakfast on November 14, 1997.

· Ann Lehman is continuing to work with Supervisor Mabel Teng on the Glass Ceiling Hearing to be held in December, 1997.

· Melyssa Jo Kelly presented “The Prostitution Report and Recommendations” Draft for commissioners to review prior to the next COSW meeting.

· Ann Lehman is developing a grant proposal for the Department of Education, focused on curriculum development in the areas of sexual harassment and violence against women.

· The Department of Labor is planning a celebration of 30 years of women being included in the federal contracting Affirmative Action program, tentatively scheduled on December 4th.  

· Preparations for the CEDAW Hearing on October 30, 1997 are underway, with 12 panelists scheduled and many city department heads planning to attend.

· Sonia Melara met with the Finance Committee for the Mayor’s Women’s Summit.

4. OLD BUSINESS

· Commission Policies and Procedures

Since many commissioners were not present, the presentation on the commission policies and procedures will be rescheduled.

5. REPORTS

· Domestic Violence Awareness Month

Rosario Navarrette thanked all the commissioners for attending the Domestic Violence Awareness Month Awards Ceremony.  It was well received and attended by over 500 people.   On October 28th, the Planning Committee will evaluate this event.

President Ito thanked Rosario Navarrette for her hard work on this event and noted that without her help it wouldn’t have been possible.  President Ito stated that since eight years ago when this commission reconstituted, it’s nice to see things coming together in the domestic violence field as she saw at the event.

Rosario Navarrette stated that the leadership of commissioners had a lot to do with the progress of the commission’s work on domestic violence.  The support of commissioners is always needed and it is exciting to see all the changes and new energy in the field.  She thanked Commissioner Delgado for coordinating the review panel for the awards.

· Adult Sexual Assault Task Force

Rosario Navarrette reported that the last time the task force met, they reviewed videos, poster and audiotapes of the statewide sexual assault awareness campaign.  Next month, commissioners will have a presentation of the campaign.  

· Task Force on Sexual Assault on Girls and Young Women
Rosario Navarrette stated that the task force meets regularly and is talking about holding a rally.  They wanted to hold it on November 22, 1997.  Ms. Navarrette is working with them to do the rally on a smaller scale and in conjunction with the For Girls Conference.

· CEDAW – Convention on the Elimination Discrimination Against Women

Supervisor Kaufman will chair the hearing with 15 speakers scheduled to testify; including Supervisor Teng who will report on glass ceiling issues.

NOTE: Commissioner Phelps arrives at 5:21 p.m.

6. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

m/s/c (Phelps/Delgado) to adopt the minutes of September 25, 1997.

7. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

8. ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sonia Melara stated that the Northern California Commissions meeting will be held on November 1, 1997.  There was a conference call of task force members meeting that day.  They are working on the 5-year plan.  There will be a mini retreat of the task force on December 6, 1997 in Monterey.

9.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 5:27 p.m.
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